MINUTES


The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in regular session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, June 13, 2022 at 5:00 P.M with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding. 

PRESENT: Dimettera Frazier, Ronnie Hearnsberger, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.


ABSENT:  None.

Mayor W. Ray Huddleston opened the meeting for a Public Hearing to discuss the proposed budget for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2023 of said City in accordance with LA R.S. 39:1301 et seq.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  There were no questions or comments concerning the proposed budget.

ADJOURN.

Mayor W. Ray Huddleston called the Council Meeting to order.

Alderman Alex Edwards opened the meeting with Prayer.


Mayor W. Ray Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

MOTION was made by Stacey Willard, seconded by Alex Edwards to adopt the minutes from the last regular meeting held on Monday, May 9, 2022.

MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION was made by Dimettera Frazier, seconded by Stacey Willard to approve the financial statement for May 2022.

MOTION CARRIED.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

MOTION was made by Alderman Ronnie Hearnsberger to amend the agenda to include the following items of city business:


MOTION was made by Alderman Hearnsberger to consider reducing the monthly compensation paid to City Alderman by 5% beginning in January 2023.


MOTION received no second.


MOTION died due to the lack of a second.


MOTION was made by Alderman Hearnsberger to consider broadcasting our monthly city council meeting at no cost to the city on a social media service such as Facebook Watch for the convenience of our citizens.


MOTION received no second.


MOTION died due to the lack of a second.

MOTION was made by Stacey Willard, seconded by Alex Edwards to adopt a Special Ordinance entitled “A Special Ordinance Supplementing and Amending the Operating Budget of Revenues and Expenditures for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2021 and ending June 30, 2022” (A copy of Special Ordinance #61322 is attached hereto and made a part hereof).

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Ronnie Dees, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to adopt an Ordinance entitled “An Ordinance Adopting an Operating Budget of Revenues and Expenditures for the Fiscal Year beginning July 1, 2022 and ending June 30, 2023” and to accept the last draft of that budget that was looked at and discussed last week which included a 4% raise for all city employees that had been with the City for more than two years but to also include the elected officials which is the Mayor, Chief of Police, and Aldermen.  (A copy of Ordinance #542 is attached hereto and made a part hereof).
.

MOTION was made by Stacey Willard to not include the Aldermen in the original motion.

Discussion followed with a few comments being made.


Alex Edwards seconded the MOTION made by Stacey Willard.


Alderman Hearnsberger requested a roll call vote which Mayor Huddleston called for.  The vote was as follows:


Alderman Dimettera Frazier----------------------Yea



Alderman Ronnie Hearnsberger------------------Nay



Alderman Stacey Willard--------------------------Yea



Alderman Alex Edwards---------------------------Yea



Alderman Ronnie Dees-----------------------------Yea


The vote was four in favor and one opposed.


MOTION CARRIED.

Linda McDaniel, Main Street Manager was present to update the Mayor and Council regarding Main Street Activities.  Linda has recently returned from Richmond Virginia where she attended a Main Street Conference for three days and has learned of some new things that she will be implementing in the near future into the Main Street program.  One of those ideas is to start profiling a Main Street Business every week.

The Main Street Board has also launched a match project where the board will be having fundraisers to raise money to help give out matching funds for Main Street business facades in the amount of $2,000.00 each quarter for three businesses to help with the costs of improving storefronts.  They have run into a few glitches with the program so they are continuing to work those out and hopefully this project will be available in the near future.

The Farmer’s Market is in full swing now and they are having good participation with it.  The merchants at the Farmers Market are moving forward with a plan to have a “Taste of the Market” in the near future.

Linda also thanked Chief Lynd and his officers for assisting with a vendor at the farmers market today and diffusing that situation.


Alderman Ronnie Dees asked a few questions concerning the matching funds for the façade program that will be implemented in the future.


MOTION was made by Dimettera Frazier to introduce an Ordinance pertaining to off track betting parlors.

MOTION was made by Ronnie Hearnsberger, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to adopt an Ordinance entitled “An Ordinance Amending the Ordinances Reapportioning the single Member Voting Districts for the City Council for the City of Springhill, Louisiana, in accordance with the 2020 Census”.  (A copy of Ordinance #543 is attached hereto and made a part hereof).

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Alex Edwards, seconded by Ronnie Hearnsberger to approve the alcohol license renewal application for Dollar General.


MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Stacey Willard, seconded by Alex Edwards to accept the Police Chief’s recommendation to hire Rebecca Gilley as a full-time police dispatcher and to hire John Smith as a part-time dispatcher.


MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION was made by Ronnie Hearnsberger, seconded by Alex Edward to pay the May 2022 vendor bills totaling $71,517.31.


MOTION CARRIED. 


Announcements:  Police Chief Will Lynd announced that the Cuffs and Hoses Blood Drive between the Springhill Fire Department and the Springhill Police Department will be held on Saturday, June 18, 2022 at Brookshires between 10:30 AM and 2:00 PM.  Come out and support the Police Department and the Chief will have a drawing for a $50.00 grocery card for all donors who give to the Police Department.

Alderman Hearnsberger regretfully announced that due to unforeseen circumstances the swimming lessons at the country club would not begin until July 5, 2022.


No further announcements.

Meeting adjourned.
___________________                                             ___________________________
Shelli Malone, LMMC



      W. Ray Huddleston


City Clerk




       Mayor
